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Living Marine Resources

LIVING MARINE RESOURCES MANAGEMENT ACT 1995
Public Notice of Proposed Alteration to a Management Plan for the 

Tasmanian Scallop Fishery

Pursuant to the powers under section 54(1) of the Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995 (the Act) that were delegated to 
the General Manager (Marine Resources) on 31 March 2023 by the Secretary acting pursuant to section 20(2) of the Act, I hereby 
give notice that:

(a)	 The management plan for the Tasmanian Scallop Fishery, in the form of the Fisheries (Scallop) Rules 2020, is to be altered.
(b)	 A person may submit written representations in relation to any proposed alteration; and
(c)	 Particulars of the alteration may be obtained from the:

•	 Department of Natural Resources and Environment Tasmania (NRE Tas)'s website at  
www.fishing.tas.gov.au/scallop-consultation or

•	 NRE Tas's Fisheries Licensing Section located on the first floor of the Lands Building at 134 Macquarie Street, Hobart.
(d)	 Written representations relating to the proposed alteration to the management plan should be sent to:

	 Scallop Review
	 Wild Fisheries Management Branch
	 Department of Natural Resources and Environment Tasmania
	 G P O Box 44
	 HOBART TAS 7001

	 Or via email to: fisheries.review@nre.tas.gov.au
(e)	 The period during which written representations relating to the proposed alteration to the management plan may be made 

is from Friday 20 December 2024 until 11:59 pm on Friday 7 February 2025.

Dr David Midson
General Manager (Marine Resources)
Department of Natural Resources and Environment Tasmania
Dated	 19 December 2024

FURTHER INFORMATION
This public notice relates to proposed alterations to the current management plan for the Tasmanian Scallop Fishery, background 
information and papers may be downloaded from www.fishing.tas.gov.au/scallop-consultation or mailed out on request by phoning 
1300 368 550



TASMANIAN GOVERNMENT GAZETTE796 20 December 2024

Disclaimer.
Products and services advertised in this publication are not endorsed by the State of Tasmania and the State does not accept any responsibility for the content or 

quality of reproduction. The Contractor reserves the right to reject any advertising material it considers unsuitable for government publication.
Copyright.

The Tasmanian Government Gazette and Tasmanian State Services are subject to the Copyright Act. No part of any material published in the
Tasmanian Government Gazette or the Tasmanian State Services Notices may be reproduced except in accordance with the Copyright Act.

Printed by Acrodata Tasmania Pty Ltd under authority of the Government of the State of Tasmania.


